

#### PART I: ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS (70 points)

Read the article below and then answer questions 1–8.

#### THE BUSINESS OF SLEEP

WestHouse Hotel in New York provides its guests with specially designed mattresses, sleep masks, and aromatherapy oils. First class passengers flying with Etihad Airways enjoy mattresses made from natural materials, feather pillows, and noise-canceling

headphones. At sea, passengers on some of Celebrity Cruises' ships can adjust their high-tech beds to their taste. With many people finding a harder to get a good night's sleep, sleep is becoming an increasingly coular way for businesses in the travel industry to attract cyclomers.

10

15



"Everyone in our count of is sleep if can hour and a half less than they did last generation," says Dr. Re cell A. Sann an American sleep specialist. He blames this on the growing use of electronic revice such as to apps, tablets, and smartphones, which he calls "sleep stealers." At night, we light a ming from the screens of these devices can disrupt users' body clocks. In addition mobile ovice are used at all hours of the day and night, which, Sanna says, erases "bour are seen work, home, sleep, and wake."

It's not surprising, therefore, that hotels, airlines, and couse lines now offer luxury sleep services alongside expensive champagne, gourmet heals, and two a Four-hour butler service. Anna Brownell, the head of product development at a total A ways, says that the company worked together with researchers for almost wo years to create its sleep program. "We realized that we hadn't focused enough attention on one of the things our guests are most interested in," she explains. "Now, we are finally giving them the five-star experience they want."

Some travel businesses are even selling their sleep solutions. If you like your bed at a Four Seasons Hotel (the unique mattress can be changed from soft to a little firm to hard, depending on your preference), you're welcome to order one from the Four Seasons Hotel closest to your home. Celebrity Cruises' deluxe beds are available on the company's website. According to Steven A. Carvell, an industry expert, these



companies aren't really interested in the extra income. Rather, they are using bed sales as a marketing tool. "If travelers associate a brand with a fantastic night's sleep and a productive day, they will be the brand's most loyal customers," he says.

Dr. Sanna is glad that businesses have begun to recognize the value of sleep. Nevertheless, he hopes that one day, people will see sleep as a necessity rather than as a luxury. "Getting a good night's sleep is as important as eating healthy food and exercising," he says. "So why are we humans voluntarily depriving ourselves of sleep?"

#### **QUESTIONS** (70 points)

30

Answer questions 1–8 in English, according to the article. In questions 1, 3, and 4, circle the puber of the correct answer. In the other questions, follow the instructions.

- 1. What do we tearn from l = 1 83
  - i) Why West, ouse Paral provides aromatherapy oils.
  - ii) Which airline off the most confortable mattresses.
  - iii) Why it is becomin, hard a to t a good night's sleep.
  - iv) What customers are do nand g from travel industry.

(8 points)

2. PUT AN X BY THE <u>TWO</u> CORREC. A	ANSY	S.
---	------	----

What is explained in lines 9-15?

- \_\_\_\_ i) Why there is a growing use of mobile devices.
- \_\_\_ ii) How much sleep people need to stay healthy
- \_\_\_\_ iii) Which people tend to get the least sleep.
- \_\_\_\_ iv) How Americans' sleeping habits have changed.
- \_\_\_\_v) Why people don't want to limit the use of mobile device
- \_\_\_ vi) How the use of mobile devices affects people's sleep.

(2x7=14 points)

- 3. What are expensive champagne and gourmet meals examples of? (lines 16–22)
  - i) Things that help people sleep better while traveling.
  - ii) Luxuries that have been replaced by sleep services.
  - iii) Things that have finally given guests a five-star experience.
  - iv) Luxuries that travel companies offer their customers.

(8 points)



- **4.** What can we understand about Etihard Airways from lines 16–22?
  - i) They have always tried to help their passengers sleep well.
  - ii) Most of the passengers don't care much about sleeping on a plane.
  - iii) They a loof effort into developing their sleep program.
  - iv) Lethe passengers were never satisfied with any of their services.
    (8 points)

5.	What is ONE sleep so in ion" that travel businesses are selling? (lines 23 ANSWER:	3–30)
		(8 points)
6.	COMPLETE THE SENTENCE (mes 2 0)	
	What do travel companies hope to active by so any leep solutions?	
	They want	·
		(8 points)
7.	COMPLETE THE SENTENCE. (lines 31–34)	
	According to Dr. Sanna, people shouldn't	
		(8 points)
^		
8.	The title of the passage is "The Business of Sleep." Copy ONE fact from the	e text that
	explains this title.	
	ANSWER:	
		(8 points)



## PART II: ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM SPOKEN TEXTS (30 points)

Answer questions 9–13 according to the broadcast. In questions 9, 10, 12, and 13, circle the number of the correct answer. In the other question, follow the instructions. (5 points for each correct answer = 30 points in all)

#### HOTEL HOME

- **9.** What has changed since the Davidsons moved into the Travelodge hotel in Newark?
  - i) The hot that they're living in.
  - ii) Their a sude swards living in a hotel.
  - iii) Thote ranch that they're living in.
  - iv) There is ons for livit in a hotel.
- **10** According to Lavid Decision, livit at a hotel (—).
  - i) costs less than liv (in their fl
  - ii) is expensive but worth the high cost
  - iii) costs less than living in a hour for old cople
  - iv) isn't expensive because it includes viving expenses

11.	Write TWO benefits of living in a hote! that	1 d m lons.	
	i)		

- 12. Why does David talk about his and his wife's recent to to the Unite at s?
  - i) To show how much they love Travelodge.
  - ii) To explain why they don't want to move.
  - iii) To show that American hotels aren't very good.
  - iv) To explain why they prefer not to travel abroad.
- **13.** From David's last answer, we can understand that (—).
  - i) not many people like to stay at Travelodge hotels
  - ii) the Davidsons may be Travelodge's most loyal customers
  - iii) Travelodge often names its rooms after famous people
  - iv) it is an honor for the Davidsons to live in a Travelodge hotel



#### TOTAL BAGRUT STRATEGY #1—THE TITLE OF THE PASSAGE

Always read the title of the passage carefully. The title can usually help you understand what the passage is about. In addition, you may be asked a question about the title.

For example, question 8 on page 7 asks:

The title of the passage is "The Business of Sleep." Copy a fact from the text that explains the atle.

**ANSWER** 

If the 'tle is written as a destion, you may be asked to answer that question. For example: How would y answer the question in the title according to the text? OR What is  $\lambda$ 's answer to the question in the title? (X = a person mentioned in the text)

To answer a question about the ale of the assage, you must make sure that you understand the exact meaning at the till Then, a must connect the title to the information given in the text.

# TOTAL BAGRUT STRATEGY PRACTICE #1

Read the passages below and on page 10, and any the question Remember to read the title carefully!

#### 1. ARE ALL NAMES OKAY?

There is an increasingly popular trend among celebrities to ghow their children unusual names. One famous actress named her first son Audio Science. She explained that she wanted a word rather than a name, and these two words just seemed like the perfect idea. A musician chose the name Fuchsia for her daughter because she liked the strong pink color. Actor parents named their daughter after a country, Ireland. Many fans admire the unusual name choices, but psychologist Catherine Reynolds is not impressed. "Parents have a responsibility towards their children," she says. "It's just not fair to give them a name that will embarrass them for life."

COI	/DT	ETE	THE	CENT	TEN	CE
	/1 1	- I -	100	241		

VVIIat 18	Catherine Reynolds	allswel to	the question	in the title:	
	because				



#### 2. DOUBLY HONEST

Gil Steward was at a Home Depot store in Maine when he found a wallet filled with almost \$1,000 cash. He brought the wallet to the store's service manager, who returned it to its owner. Exactly two days later, Steward was at the same Home Depot store, when he saw a bag full of money lying on the floor. Once again, he gave the money to the service manager. "I think that I'm being tested," Steward said joking!

The title of the assage is "Doubly Honest." Based on the text, explain the title.

ANSW. R:

# 3. HOW SAFE AT L CELY HONES

With more than four alion cells one users worldwide, some lawmakers are worried about the possible danger to people's health. The health ministries in several countries, including state trace, as Finland, have published warnings against extensive mobile phone usage at the Urand States, a congresswoman hopes to pass a law requiring cell phone comparate to pure a warning label on every phone stating, "Users, especially children are a feet a work in, should keep this device away from the head and body."

These lawmakers' efforts are based on research which it found a link between mobile phone usage and cancer. For example, a study of Dr. Siegal Sactor of the Gertner Institute shows that cell phone users are at a high trisk develoring salivary-gland tumors.\* However, there have also been many of these which have not found any connection between cell phones and health problems. As a result, respected organizations such as the World Heath Organization say that there isn't enough proof that mobile phones are dangerous.

Based on the passage,	how would you answe	er the question in the	title?
ANSWER:			

<sup>\*</sup>salivary-gland tumors = גידולים בבלוטת הרוק



## TOTAL BAGRUT LANGUAGE REVIEW #1-EVERY/ALL/THE WHOLE

"Everyone in our country is sleeping an hour and a half less than they did last generation." (lines 9–10)

"In addition, mobile devices are used at **all hours** of the day and night ..." (lines 13-14

Everyore, e ybody, and everything are all singular words, so we use them together with angular veri

For example: Ever thing fine. Does everybody have a book?

We use **every** together your singular ount nouns when we are referring to individual parts within a group.

For example: I can't believe hat I anaged clean every room in the house.

All usually appears with (of +) a nour eather the on its own. It can be either singular or plural, depending on whether it is sed with a non-count noun or a plural noun.

For example: All my money is in the bank. Are all of the dents in the room? Some common expressions with all are: all of us / yo them, all I an, all you need, all about.

We usually use **the whole** with singular count nouns, when we receiving to something as a whole rather than to the individual parts.

For example: I want to invite **the whole class** to my party. Do you wante **the whole piece** or only half?

We can use either **the whole** or **all** with many time expressions.

For example: I've been busy the whole day. I've been busy all day.



### **TOTAL BAGRUT LANGUAGE PRACTICE #1**

- A. Circle the correct word / phrase in each set of brackets.
- 1. I'm so bored! I've read (every / all / the whole) book in the house.
- 2. I'm so bored! I've read (every / all / the whole) the books in the house.
- 3. Where have you been? I've been trying to reach you the (every / all / whole) day, since 8:00 this morning!
- 4. Where have you been? I've been trying to reach you (every / all / whole) day, since 8:00 this manning
- 5. Where have u been? I've been trying to reach you (every / all / whole) day this week!
- 6. (Am / Is / Are) cer bo here?
- 7. All of our work (am / are) do . We can go home now.
- 8. Everything (look / loss / is ) ok eautiful. Thank you so much for your help!
- 9. All our guests (has / have) Ireac arrived
- 10. My whole family (was / were) at the wearing last orth.
- B. Fill in the correct word/phrase (everyon erryby, everything, every, all, whole, or the whole) in each sentence. emember to realize words that come at the beginning of a sentence.

1.	C	e answered the quests
	correctly.	
2.		_ item in our store is discounted 20–40>
3.	Of course you don't kno	ow the material. You haven't studied the
		_year.
4.		_ knows that vegetables are healthy.
5.	Why do I have to do	the work in this house?
6.		_ is ready — you can come and eat.
7.	You look younger	time I see you.
8.	Mark has been dreamin	ng of climbing Mount Everest his
	life.	
9.		is invited to my party next week.
10		was delicious. Thank you so much for your hospitality!



	of the following situations, using everyone, everybody, everything, every, all, or the whole.
1.	You have finally finished your math homework after two hours of hard work.
2.	You arrive school in the morning, and no one is in your classroom.
3.	You open t' fridge and e that the cake that you baked yesterday isn't there.
4.	You get on the ous are you realize that you've forgotten your wallet at home.
5.	You are angry with your riene ecause arrived at the shopping center and hour later than the time that you agree and.
6.	You are reading the newspaper, and to is full pad yes.
7.	Your room is a terrible mess.
8.	You've arrived at a place where you don't know anyone, but you so make its of new friends.
9.	You are at a shoe store, but don't like any of the shoes there.
10.	You have received a list of all your Bagrut grades.

C. Write a sentence that you would say or a question that you would ask in each



# **TOTAL BAGRUT VOCABULARY PRACTICE #1**

A.	Translate the words in <b>bold</b> according to the context of the sentence.
1.	In the past, Etihad Airways didn't give enough <b>attention</b> to sleep solutions.
2.	Travel businesses are using sleep to attract customers.
3.	Celebrity Cruises' deluxe beds are <b>available</b> online.
4.	Many doctor theme Americans' lack of sleep on the growing use of electronic devices.
5.	Etihad firwa worked for almost two years <b>to create</b> its sleep program.
6.	Choices of mattre s aspe on customers' preferences.
7.	You can use a mobile <b>d ce</b> at all <b>l ce</b> as of the day and night.
8.	Etihad Airways wants give their ssengers a five-star <b>experience</b> .
9.	Steven A. Carvell is a travel indu expe
10.	The travel industry has started <b>to focur</b> ore on prervices
11.	Americans are sleeping an hour and a alf less on the did last <b>generation</b> .
	Sleep is becoming an <b>increasingly</b> popular way for busines on the travel industry to attract customers.
13.	Etihad Airways has mattresses made of the highest-quasity materials
14.	Dr. Sanna says that sleep is a <b>natural</b> need rather than a luxury.
15.	Four Seasons Hotels sell their sleep <b>product</b> , a specially designed bed
16.	WestHouse Hotel and Celebrity Cruises <b>provide</b> their guests with special mattresses.
17.	The light from the <b>screen</b> of a mobile device can disrupt your body clock.
18.	Many hotels offer luxuries such as twenty-four-hour butler <b>service</b> .
19.	The <b>unique</b> mattress can be changed from soft to a little firm to hard.
20.	Dr. Sanna is glad that businesses have begun to recognize the <b>value</b> of sleep.

B.	Match	the	words	to	make	phrases.
ν.	Match	uic	WOIGS	w	manc	pili ascs.

1.	ask a	a.	personality
2.	blame	b.	service
3.	star	c.	shops now
4.	en you friend's unique	d.	on what's important
5	stud he	e.	at the screen
6.	we sole in	f.	from generation to generation
7.	excell a custor r	g.	famous expert
8.	100 percent	h.	material
9.	focus	i.	natural
10	. pass on a tradition	j.	someone else
	rue or false?		),
1.	Going on vacation is usually a tend to expe	erie	nce.
2.	Banks are happy to provide money to all the	eir	c omers.
3.	A shy person loves to get attention from all	Y	people around m.
4.	It is becoming increasingly difficult to conf	act	prople arough the world.
5.	Only very rich people can afford to buy mo	bil	e devices
6.	Flowers attract bees and lions.		
7.	You can buy many food products at the sup	eri	market.
8.	A person's happiness depends only on how	mı	ach money he has.
9.	If something has no value for you, it's hard	to 1	throw it away.
10	. Leonardo da Vinci created many magnifica	ent	pieces of art.



D. Fill in the sentences using the words / phrases printed in bold in Exercise A. Change the form of the word / phrase if necessary.

1.	Our delicious food products contain only ingredients, with
	no food colorings, additives, or preservatives.
2.	Don't me for what happened — it's all your fault!
3.	Jonathan is a marketing who has succeeded in increasing
	the sales of the biggest companies in the world.
4.	I'm sorry, there aren't any sugar-free cakes in our
	bakery
5.	Rana has asinging voice; I have never heard anything like
	it.
6.	Does your store have deliver?
	Whether we go on a trip or not the weather forecast.
8.	For just 49.90 a month, our smpar will you with
	unlimited phone calls in Israel and about.
9.	If you don't on what areng, you are sure to make
	mistakes.
10.	If you don't give her any, she wil' _p misbehaving.
11.	Volunteering at a summer camp for sick children one of the morphisting
	that I have ever had.
12.	The government has announced a plan to 5,000 new
	jobs.
13.	Our grandparents' is generally less comfortable with
	technology than we are.
14.	It's bad for your eyes to look at a all day.
15.	This money-saving warns you if you use too much water
	while showering.